## Wells County Election Board

## September 24, 2019 Public Test

The Wells County Election Board met on Tuesday, September 24, 2019 at 2PM in the Clerk's Office located at the Wells County Courthouse, 102 W Market Street, Suite 201, Bluffton, IN. Those in attendance were Republican Election Board Member Roy Johnson, Democratic Election Board Member Larry Sell, Clerk Beth Davis and Steve Shamo from Microvote.

The purpose of the meeting was to hold the public test of the Electronic Voting System and the Optical Scan Ballot Card Reader that will be using for the November 5, 2019 Municipal Election.

When voting the Infinity Panel the Election Board noticed that the straight party ballot selection was not working correctly. When the Vendor made a correction on the order that the candidates appeared on the ballot, he forgot to make the change in the data base where the election was created causing the straight party ballot select to not vote correctly.

Steve Shamo, the Microvote vendor made the correction in the data base for the election and re-loaded the ballot to the infinity panels.

The Election board re-tested the infinity panels that was selected by VSTOP and voted the straight party ballots on all the precinct in the Election as well as making other random selection and found the equipment to be correctly counting the votes.

The Straight party ballot cards along with other random selection on the ballot cards were also tested and found to be correctly counting the votes that were cast.

The Election Board signed the Certification forms (IEC-9) and (IEC-10) and Clerk Davis faxed them to the State Election Division.

The Election Board also signed the "Certification of Ballot Agreement in a Vote Center County (CEB-40)".

The Public Test was completed at 3pm.

Wells County Election Board

Republican Merhber, Roy Johnson

emocratic Member, Larry Sell

Clerk, Beth Davis